Westchester Joint Water Works
Public Notice
To Consumers and Owners/Operators of Public Water Systems
That Purchase Water from Westchester Joint Water Works

The following notice is being provided to all consumers and owners/operators of public water
systems that purchase water from Westchester Joint Water Works (WJWW).

The WJWW has entered into a federal consent decree with the U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency and New York State Department of Health that sets forth a schedule to build a
Filtration Plant for WJWW’s Rye Lake water source.

The consent decree provides for the installation of the best available technology for achieving
compliance with the maximum contaminant levels for disinfection byproducts and with State
law requiring the filtration of drinking water taken from a surface water source.

Under the consent decree, the Filtration Plant is to be constructed by March 1, 2029 and
operational by July 1, 2029.

A copy of the consent decree and further information regarding WJWW’s Rye Lake Filtration
Plant Project can be found at www.wjwwfiltration.org.




